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Impact Statement 

Project Title: Welcome Home Tour: A Faculty & County Agent Orientation to jump-start enthusiasm, teamwork and productivity
Issue: The Division of Agriculture has a noble mission and a history of remarkable accomplishments. Scores of talented people serve the mission. Yet many of our new hires never clearly grasp the mission, hear the history or meet some of their highly regarded colleagues. The genesis of this project was a committee meeting two years ago where two Distinguished Professors with decades of service met one another for the first time. I thought, “we can do better than this”.  So an upbeat orientation for faculty and county agents, within 12 months of their hire date, was envisioned.  

What has been done:  I proposed to organize a 3-day travelling orientation, Welcome Home Tour, including stops at County Extension offices, a Research and Extension Center, an Experiment Station, a Discovery Farm, a Research Verification Field and noteworthy stakeholder locations. Management approved the proposal and granted the $12,000 budget to pull off the tour. All of our new faculty and county agents were invited and 24 new hires attended the inaugural Welcome Home Tour, June 29-July 1, 2016. The bus tour had 11 stops where research and Extension accomplishments were highlighted. Many stops were on farms where research or Extension Demonstrations were ongoing, giving the participants a real-time experience. Each of our Associate Vice Presidents delivered a lecture and conducted a Q/A session during the tour. At designated times, each participant delivered a two-minute introduction of themselves including their job title, long-range professional and personal goals.   Overnight stay was at the Arkansas 4-H Center and CrossHeirs Retreat Center, where key stakeholders from Farm Bureau, Arkansas Department of Agriculture, Ag Heritage, and the Arkansas Legislature were present for meet/greet and a short presentation. 

The last tour stop was a visit to the University of Arkansas System office, where participants met and ate lunch with President Don Bobbitt.  The tour concluded with Vice President for Agriculture Mark Cochran conducting a ‘take-away’ session and presenting participants with a Division of Agriculture shirt and ball cap.  
A few of the stops are highlighted in pictures at: https://www.flickr.com/photos/uacescomm/albums/72157670379882086
Impacts/New Partnerships: I asked each participant to evaluate their Welcome Home Tour experience. Every respondent suggested having the tour annually.  Some participant quotes:
“I enjoyed visiting new-to-me facilities that I otherwise would not get to visit. I also enjoyed visiting with many of the center directors and Division leaders and seeing them more relaxed.”

“The tour showed that we (new employees) are valued and important to the organization.  I appreciate that time, effort, and money was invested in each of us.”

“…the best thing about the Tour was getting to see first-hand what goes on in the fields, farms, stations, and county offices and what the Division is trying to accomplish in those areas. I feel that the Tour has enabled me to better comprehend and appreciate what the Division does.”

“…an amazing idea. It was a rare opportunity for extension agents to meet and discuss current research projects with professors.” 
Outcome of Project:  The Welcome Home Tour effectively demonstrated the breadth of Division activities. It created the feeling in each participant that their job makes a difference and reinforced the fact that ‘Arkansas is our Campus’. Participants left with the lasting impression that they are an important player on a talented team. I am convinced the cost of the tour will be more than offset in improved employee morale and retention.   

How has your project been aided by your FSLI experience?  
The FSLI gave me a certain amount of gravitas to approach my bosses and ask for money. FSLI was the license I used to create a great new program.   Also, one of the FSLI Directors provided some invaluable insight and suggestions as to how to make the project a success.  
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